Our budget meeting is 2/11/2010 @ 7:30 pm at the Delaware City Library.  The attached proxy forms may be returned to me at 206 East Hope Ct or sjrann@comcast.net prior to that date if you cannot attend the meeting.

Attached are two proxy forms that need to be completed and signed by one of the named persons on the deed for each property in Lums Pond Estates III.  This is a legal requirement that ensures we only have one vote per household.  One is for snow removal budget and the other is for landscaping and pond maintenance.

These forms must be returned to me no later then February 12th, 2010 12 PM.

If all budget line items are approved as detailed on the proxy forms the assessment for FY 2010 will be $272.00 per property owner.

It brings me no joy to send this budget out to homeowners with an increase to our maintenance fees included.  However, the budget as it stands contains nothing more then what is absolutely necessary to maintain property values and the quality of life that we all enjoy here.  It also contains fees for tasks that we are required to perform to remain in compliance with the New Castle County Storm Water Management Program.

Budget items that deserve a small amount of explanation are listed below.

-- Countryside Nursery offered the best package for landscaping, snow removal and pond maintenance

-- The full amount of the anticipated cost of snow removal for 2010/2011 is included in FY 2010 assessments.  In the past, we have not done this because of surplus funds in our snow account.  The severe weather this winter necessitates collecting the full amount in FY 2010 to avoid dropping below our standard amount of reserve funds.

-- There is a $6.00 per lot fee for NCCo to do the billing of our maintenance fees.  In the past this service was free.  This is not mandatory, but would require an additional commitment by the Maintenance Corporation Officers to coordinate billing if it is not approved.

-- NCCo did an inspection of our ponds in Fall 2009 and stated that we must treat the wet pond behind Hope Ct. for Cattails, phragmites and algae.  The cost for these treatments are $28.78 per lot.  We do not have a choice on this it must be done or we risk being dropped from the county program.  If we are dropped from the county program all of the costs associated with the pond maintenance would fall on the residents of Lums Pond III.

-- Countryside has quoted a price to perform the monthly inspections (again required by the NCCo) of our ponds and maintain the county logs.  This represents a cost of $12.20 per lot and is not mandatory -- it can be done by residents.


Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.


Steven Rann
President, Lums Pond Estates III Maintenance Corporation






